
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Purchasing Agent, on behalf of the Health Services
Department, to purchase gift cards in an amount not to exceed $3,300 (Target and Safeway
gift cards in the amount of $10 each) for opioid use disorder prevention client incentives in
school-based and homeless Public Health Clinics, for the period from December 1, 2019
through August 31, 2020. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
100% funded by the California Department of Health Care Services Youth Opioid Response
Pilot Program. No county general funds will be used. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Contra Costa Health Services Department received funding for a Youth Opioid
Response Pilot Program from the California Department of Health Care Services. The
program aims to expand the continuum of accessible and effective youth-specific Opioid
Use Disorder services to California youths ages 12 to 24 by expanding access to Opioid Use
Disorder prevention, intervention, treatment and recovery services. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/07/2020 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Daniel Peddycord,
925-313-6712

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  7, 2020 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Laura Cassell, Deputy

cc: Ashley Kokotaylo,   Marcy Wilhelm   

C.43

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: January  7, 2020

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Purchase of Gift Cards for the Youth Opioid Response Pilot Program



The program will include offering gift card incentives to those who engage in services. 


